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THANKS FOR JOINING US AT KINGWOOD! 
Sundays  

9:00 am - Worship (in-person and streamed online) 
     During Sunday Morning worship there is an attended nursery for ages 0-2. Children’s  
     Worship (ages 3-2nd grade) is in Kingwood Station and dismissal is before the message. 

10:30 am - Bible classes for all ages 

5:00 pm - LifeLinks (small group meetings, various locations) 

Wednesdays  

5:00 pm - Adult textual Bible class 

5:30-6:15 pm - Wednesday night fellowship meal 

6:30 pm - Bible classes for all ages 
——————————————————————————————————————————————— 
If you are interested in learning more about baptism contact Jeff Brown. 

If you want to find your place in the Kingwood family contact David Vaughn. 

Kingwood co-sponsors AGAPE Christian Counselor, Nathan Jernigan, M.A. Licensed Senior 
Psychological Examiner and Licensed Professional Counselor, Stones River Business Center, 
2159 N. Thompson Lane, B-2,  896-1305

FROM THE PREACHER’S DESK

April 28, 2024 
          

       This morning our Student Ministry is away at their spring retreat and I ask 
that you join me in praying for their safe return later this afternoon. I also pray 
they have experienced a great spiritual weekend full of growth and relationship 
building. I also want to say how impressed I was with their leadership of our 
worship last week. Great job to everyone who participated and to Brett for his 
leadership of this ministry. 

     A couple of weeks ago Melissa and the Children’s Ministry families enjoyed a 
picnic in the park and an opportunity to engage our children in service by doing 
some clean up around the park as well. It is great hearing about these families 
and children serving, and I thank Melissa for her vision and leadership to include 
these type of activities. Thanks to all the families that were able to participate as 
well. 

     Please pray for me this week as I make my annual trek to the Pepperdine 
Lectureship this Tuesday. I am always spiritually fed and encouraged by my time 
there and I know this year will be no different. I appreciate David covering 
Waypoint on Wednesday and I look forward to being back with you Sunday. I 
appreciate your prayers. 

    

Welcome To Worship 
Welcome & Announcements  

Song: Come Let Us All Unite To Sing 

Song: Love Lifted Me 

Song: A Common Love 

Prayer  

Song: The Greatest Command 

Song: Amazing Grace 

Communion & Offering 

Song: He Paid A Debt 

Dismiss Children’s Worship  

Song: Highly Exalted 

Message 

Song: The River 

Children’s Presentation 

Shepherd’s Blessing & Prayer



This week’s Wednesday Night Meal menu is: 
Mexican pile-on, salad bar, and dessert. 

PRAYER LIST 
Hutchins Shepherding Group 
Jimmy Appleton is undergoing testing for low 
blood pressure and high heart rate. 
Ken Cothron is home from the local hospital. 
John Knox is recovering f rom a fall and 
undergoing physical therapy in hopes of 
avoiding surgery on his hip. 
Lyles Shepherding Group 
Jim Robertson is on antibiotics to treat an 
infection. Doctors will assess whether to put in a 
new pacemaker to replace the one removed. 
Christina Grajek is home recovering from a 
procedure to remove basal cell cancer from her 
face. Doctors successfully removed all cancer. 
Peck Shepherding Group 
Jim Wood is recovering from a successful hip 
replacement surgery. 
Tiller Shepherding Group 
Dionne McGill will have eye surgery May 8. 
Doug Stroop is recovering from two kidney 
stone procedures and will have his stents 
removed soon. 
Welker Shepherding Group 
Jane Harvey, mother of Jacob Lamb, began 
chemotherapy treatments Wednesday, April 24. 

Continue To Remember  
Barbara Appleton, Virginia Black, John Botts, 
Gloria Brown, Lois Bush, Kimberly Cantrell, Jackie 
Coke, Patty Crittenden, Bobbie Davis, Joel 
Donnell, Dorothy Fann, Jane Gannon, Jim & Judy 
Lee Green, Juanita Haile, Carolyn Holmes, Shirley 
Hood, Ricardo Maia’s mother, Jennifer Moore, 
Billye Nance, Jan Owens, Elaine Powers, Laurene 
Ray, and Margaret Ryan. 

Week of April 21, 2024

A.M. Worship 372 Budget $21,986.00

Bible Class 277 Contribution $18,034.147

Online 43 Variance -$3,951.83

Wednesday 156 YTD Variance -$12,465.30

Be sure to pick up a summer calendar from the 
Child Check-In Station! We have lots of fun events 
coming that you won’t want to miss out on! 

Save the Date! Camp KAIO is June 24-27. Join us 
as we “Start the Party” to celebrate the good 
news of Jesus! This is a fun-filled week packed 
with learning Bible stories, crafts, games, 
inflatables, and other awesome activities! Mini 
KAIO is for 3-year-olds to rising Kindergarteners 
and is from 9am-12pm daily. Camp KAIO is for 
rising 1st - 8th graders and is from 9am-3pm 
daily (4pm on Thursday). Rising 9th graders and 
older can volunteer as counselors. We need 
adults to help as well! Sign-ups open May 1. The 
cost for Camp KAIO is $60 per camper; Mini KAIO 
is $35. This fee includes a camp t-shirt. Start 
inviting friends to join us for this awesome week! 

WAYS TO SERVE 
Food Pantry Needs: spam, chicken noodle 
soup, tomato soup, vegetable soup, and chili. 

Blessing Box Needs: unexpired food, unopened 
hygiene items, or hats/scarves/gloves. 

April Sun. Transportation: John Zimmermann 

Doors of Hope volunteers for May 13: Kingwood 
Student Ministry. 

The Kingwood Kitchen (Food Ministry) is 
growing and needs additional volunteers to 
help with shopping for food, preparing meals, 
and social media production. If you would like to 
help, see Glenn Garner. 

If anyone has an exercise bike they would like 
to donate for someone in need, please see Kitty 
Walker. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Our love and sympathy are extended to Danny 
& Shelby Carpenter on the passing of Danny’s 
grandmother, Margie Keeton. Services were 
yesterday in West Liberty, KY. 

Senior Sunday is next Sunday, May 5, when we 
will honor our high school graduating class of 
2024! We will have a Bible presentation during 
the worship service, a slideshow during Bible 
classes (no regular adult Bible classes that day), 
and a luncheon for the graduating seniors and 
their family and friends.  

We will also be honoring our College Graduates 
Sunday, May 12. If you are or have a student who 
has graduated college or a trade school within 
the last year, please email the office with their 
name, school, and degree/certification. 

The Kingwood congregation is invited to the 
wedding of Kara Lane and Braxton Langford 
Saturday, May 25, at 2:00 p.m. followed by the 
r e c e p t i o n . P l ea s e R S V P b y May 1 1 a t 
www.theknot.com/us/kara-lane-and-braxton-
langford-may-2024 

If you are a veteran or active duty military, let 
us know! You can either complete the online 
questionnaire in your bulletin email or fill out a 
paper form at Sign Up Central. 

Serving at Kingwood

April 28 May 5

Prayer Drew Hix Jacob Lamb

Communion Andrew Coppinger William Burke

Offering 
Counters

Alex Pearcy 
Brian Seagraves

Adam Reynolds 
Jeff Smith

Northside 
Sunday AM

Hutchins 
Shep. Group

Lyles 
Shep. Group

This weekend our student ministry will be 
having our Spring Retreat at Taylor Christian 
Camp in Holland, KY. Please be praying for our 
group to have safe travels and for God to bless 
our weekend together.  
Next weekend we get the opportunity to honor 
our graduating class of 2024 with our annual 
Senior Sunday. Those seniors include Ethan 
Broome, Hallie Davis, Jack Lane, and Ryan 
Lord. 
Our summer calendar can be picked up in the 
te e n r o o m , c h i l d c h e c k- i n c e n te r , o r 
downloaded on the KSM website. 


